International Year of Microcredit 2005

PERU

Set Assessing Committee in Peru

Peruvian micro-entrepreneurs will be able to compete for an international prize for micro-enterprises

2005

31 countries will contend with Peru for the prize of USD $15,000

Microentrepreneurs from Peru and 31 other countries will participate in the International Prize for the Microbusiness (IPM). The aim of the competition is to promote and highlight the role of microfinance in poverty reduction, and the strengthening of local entrepreneurship and economic sustainability of families and communities.

The IPM will be launched as one of the key events in the celebration of the International Year of Microcredit 2005, established by United Nations as part of the promotion the Millennium Development Goals (MDG). The MDGs Agreement was signed by the Peruvian Government during the United Nations General Assembly in 2000.

This event is sponsored by many organizations: the United Nations Capital Development Fund (UNCDF), part of the multilateral steering group of the United Nations Development Program (UNDP), Citigroup Foundation, the philanthropic arm of Citigroup; the Association of Micro-finance Students, and ACCION International, a pioneer in microfinance with 30 years of experience in the field.

The IPM steering committee in Peru will be integrate representatives from Citibank Group Peru S.A., ACCION International and the UNDP.

The Peruvian Consulting Council for the Prize has recently been formed and includes: Oscar Schiappa-Pietra, executive director of the Agencia Peruana de Cooperación Internacional (APCI); Iván Mifflin Bresciani, executive director of Prompyme; Graciela Fernández Baca de Valdez, president of Lima’s Commerce Chamber; Gladys Triveño, ProExpansión general manager; José Miguel Morales, CONFIEP president, Jimena de la Quintana, director of “Rumbo Económico”, de Canal N; Jorge González Izquierdo, Dean of the Faculty of Economics at the Universidad del Pacífico; Janina León Castillo, Coordinator of the Economics Master of the Pontificia Universidad Católica del Perú; Rafael Llosa, general manager of Mi Banco, and Augusto Ñamo Mercedes, president of the Federación de Cajas Municipales del Perú.

The Prize will be launched in August 2005 after the Consulting Council approves the basis for the Prize and select the qualifying jury team members. 

For further information please call (01) 215-2000, ext 2407; (01) 213-3200, ext 2212; e-mail foper@pnud.org.pe . 13/7/05

